Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
DEI-LY LIGHT

NOVEMBER 2024 NEWSLETTER

Dear Gloria Dei family,

ThanksLIVING is our annual fall theme. This year, we've thrown in a lot of Legos to encourage everyone to
participate. My thanks to all those who turned in their pledge cards. And my thanks to the following people:
My wife Kimberly for her steadfast love;

My children Emma and Anders for their joy and good hearts;

My extended family and friends who are an eclectic crew that keeps life spicey;

The staff of Gloria Dei who | have the privilege of spending time with every day and who understand
God's grace deeply and extend grace to me (cover for me in countless ways!).

e My thanks to the many, many volunteers and those who support our ministry financially - wow.

Who, what are you grateful for?

“All good gifts around us are sent from heaven above.

So thank the Lord, Oh thank the Lord, For all His love.”
(author: Lutheran poet Matthias Claudius, 1782)

This month is all about how we express our thanks. All Saints Sunday, November 3, we remember those
who have run the race on earth and give thanks for their legacy. We will read their names and toll the bells.
On that day, we will also have a L&L (Lunch and Learn) with a financial advisor from the ELCA Foundation. A
perfect subject for All Saints’ Sunday as we consider our legacy, how we can pass on God's blessings.

The General Election is November 5. That's a good day to breathe deeply, pray, and of course, give thanks.

Gratefully yours,

Doesd g WUal—

Pastor David R. Mattson



MICHELLE LUM

MINISTER OF ART & MUSIC

This time of the year always makes me reflect on the things | am thankful for (spoilers:
there is a lot!). Even just looking at the last few months here at Gloria Dei, it's amazing to
see what (or who) God brings together. The talented musicians | get to make music with
each week, the volunteers in our art ministry who bring our artworks to life, those who
have been so encouraging and supportive in tricky situations, it is such a joy to be a part
of this church family!

If you are new to our church family, one of the best ways to get to know others at our church is simply to do
things with us. Whether it is serving in a ministry or attending the fellowship events we have, come join in!
Try something new! You'd be surprised at the kind of friendships you can build when folding paper or
figuring out odd sections in music. Here are some of the art and music opportunities to engage with others:

November Art Gathering - November 8th, 6:30pm in Bankson Hall. In our Art & Theology series we are
looking at the anointing of Jesus' feet and the place of beauty in the arts. We will also continue to build our
Christmas project, which involves origami stars.

Sanctuary Choir - our choir has been hard at work and this month we sing two newer pieces: / Lift My Hands
by Tomlin, Giglio and Maher and All Hail the Power of Jesus’ Name by John F. Wilson. If you'd like to join in for
the Christmas season, let us know! We meet weekly on Thursdays, 7:30-9pm.

Handbell Choir - many thanks to our handbell choir for playing for two services in October! We are taking
the month of November to prepare two beautiful pieces for services in December.

Preschool Choir - sings for the 8:30am service on November 17th. Come hear their first song for the
season!

Harpsichord at Gloria Dei - for the months of November and December. Many thanks to Micaela Lum for
making this happen! She will play the harpsichord at select services and events during these two months.

Save the date - for a few events in December, including Christmas Tinsel & Tunes on December 6th at 6pm,
our Art Gathering/Harpsichord Concert on December 13th at 6:30pm, and the OC Tremble Clefs Concert on
December 14 at 3pm. More info on these events will be shared in the weekly bulletin and December
newsletter.

Interested in joining the art ministry, email newsletter or a choir? Email michellelum@mygloriadei.org

THANKSLIVING!

Opportunity for those 70%: years and older - You can give any amount (maximum of $105,000) this year
from your IRA directly to Gloria Dei without having to pay income taxes on the money. Gifts of any value
$105,000 or less are eligible for this benefit. This popular gift option is called the IRA charitable rollover, or
qualified charitable distribution, or QCD. You pay no income taxes on the gift. The transfer generates neither
taxable income nor a tax deduction, so you benefit even if you do not itemize deductions. Since the gift
doesn't count as income, it can reduce your annual income. This may help lower your Medicare premiums
and decrease the amount of Social Security that is subject to tax. Something to consider!



DEACON DANEEN PYSZ

GLORIA DEI SPIRITUAL CARE

e In October, the Prime Time Seniors took a behind the scenes tour of the Mission
San Luis Rey, Oceanside. The tour included museum admission, guided tour to areas
not open to the public with a docent, and a cafeteria style lunch in their 100 year old
dining room. Many thanks to all who were part of this beautiful day of fellowship and
| learning. There are a few pictures at the end of the newsletter. In December, we will go
to Roger's Gardens, Corona del Mar. Details to follow in the bulletin or at the Welcome
Table. | am thankful for how many people have been inquiring and signing up for the
new ministeries listed below.

New Ministries:

1. C.A.R.E. Comfort Appreciate Remember Empathize: sending birthday greetings and get well cards to
members.

2. Flower Power: Making bouquets from Sunday’s altar flowers on Monday to give to shut-ins, etc.

3. Laundry Love: All you need to do is put coins provided in the machines for clean clothes for those who
can't afford it. There are two locations. One in Laundry Basket South San Clemente on the third Wednesday
of the month, and the first Wednesday of each month at Sparklean, Lake Forest. See the Welcome Table for
more information.

4. Grief Healing: 13 week ministry to share and heal from our grief. We are currently in session.

If the Spirit moves you towards these ministries, please let me know (Deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org or
949-493-3414) or sign up at the Welcome Table.

EUCHARIST MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound,
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper and/or conversations and prayer. Thanks to Deacon Daneen
Pysz for leading this ministry. If interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414.

PRAYER - Another area Deacon Daneen will focus on is prayer ministries, such as prayer vigils, prayer hosts
(people willing to pray with people following worship), and other areas. If you have suggestions, please
speak with her. Watch the bulletin and newsletter for more details.

THE BIG NEWS

e L&L (LUNCH AND LEARN) with ELCA Foundation Financial Advisor Lisa Higginbotham. Are you up to
date on all the new laws related to passing on your wealth to your family? Laws have changed. Come,
hear, and learn how estate planning can be a “win-win.” A win for your family (more money left to
them) and more money designated to Gloria Dei or other charities. Sunday, November 3, 11:30am.

e ALL SAINTS' SUNDAY - November 3, we toll the bells for those saints who have finished their race on
earth. (If you would like someone mentioned, please fill out a form at the Welcome Table.) Also, there
will be a brief service of blessing at the Columbarium for people interred there, 9:30am.

e THANKSGIVING EVE WORSHIP - “We gather together to ask the Lord's blessing...” We sing hymns,
collect an offering for World Hunger and Disaster Response (Hurricanes) on Wednesday, November
27, 7pm. Pie served following the service.


mailto:Deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org

SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY

SUNDAY SCHOOL - Sunday School is offered at the 8:30am and 10am services for the
children between the ages of 4 thru 5th grade. Kids leave the Sanctuary after the
Children’s Message and return at Holy Communion. Thank you so much to the teachers

"\ SUNDAY SCHOOL CHRISTMAS PAGEANT - We will be having our Christmas Pageant on
\ December 8th during the 10:00 service. Please have your children that would like to

participate meet up stairs, in the Sunday School room, during Sunday School at the 8:30 service as we will be

choosing costumes and following along as the Story of Christmas is read aloud at the 10:00 service..

NURSERY - Available for babies to preschool age during both morning worship services. The nursery is
located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator. Please pick up a pager when signing in
with your child. The nursery will be open during summer months.

F E L LOWSH I P/F RI E N DS H I P(Congregation-wide Social and Friendship Events)

If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.
PROGRESSIVE DINNER - On Friday November 15, 5pm, three members, the Combes, the Mills & the
Thomas have graciously agreed to open their homes for our annual progressive dinner. More details &
maps will be available soon. It is a great time of fellowship and new friendships. $10/person. Sign-up at the
Welcome Table.

PRIMETIMERS (Seniors) - This is a group of seniors who meet for such things as fellowship, learning, service,
and more. All seniors are welcome! In December, Primetimers are headed to Roger's Gardens in Corona Del
Mar. Watch the bulletin for date and time. Questions, contact (deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org.)

WOMEN'S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am in the conference room.
The next board meeting is November 9.

Women's Upcoming Events:

e Fashion Show (December 7)
e Spring 1 Day Retreat: March 22, 2025

THANKSGIVING EVE PIE - On Wednesday, November 27, following 7pm worship & offering collection for
World Hunger and Disaster Response (Hurricanes), pie will be served.

OTHER FELLOWSHIP EVENTS: MARK YOUR CALENDARS -

Alzheimer's Christmas Service & Luncheon (December 4, 10:30am)
Christmas Tinsel & Tunes (December 6, 6pm)

Christmas Caroling (December 15th at 4:00pm)

Alzheimer’s Lunch and Learn - (January, 19, 2025)

Men'’s Spring Training Retreat (March 7-9, 2025)


mailto:fellowship@mygloriadei.org
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PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS

SENIOR HIGH SERVERS: Sunday, October 27 at 3:30pm Trick or Trunk needs to be
set up and we need high schoolers to run the booths. Please let Paige know if you
are interested in helping out. Community service hours are available for this event.

CONFIRMATION: Sunday, November 3 at 11:15am in Bankson Hall. - Lunch will be
provided. Our year kick-offs talking about the birth of Jesus and early stories. Pastor
David, Deacon Daneen, and Youth Director Paige will be teaching classes this year. Please reach out if you
have any questions.

SENIOR HIGH UPCOMING: Saturday, November 16 9:00am - 12:30pm Volunteering at the FAM San

Clemente location. Register for an account here: https://fam.vomo.org/invite/org/L OVEFAM sign up for your
time here: https://fam.vomo.org/org/lovefamorg

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH GATHERING: November 22 - 24, We hope you will join us at the Great Wolf Lodge
in Anaheim for a weekend of worship, workshops & waterpark fun! Register ASAP before it fills up! Please let
Paige know if you have questions.

SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL

Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!
The season of “thanks” should be every month,
every day. Thanksgiving seems to be the missing
holiday in the stores too; they go from Halloween
directly to Christmas.

This month | want our students to be aware of how special their families are,
how fun their friends can be, and how their teachers protect them while in our
care. | want our students to know that all these things are from God, who
deeply loves them. You may ask how we do this, and | will simply say it comes
from loving teachers, modeling gratitude, stories, and through prayer.

Our students will be singing on November 17th and we will be celebrating our
blessings with a Friendship Feast just before our Thanksgiving break.
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GROWING TOGETHER!

(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.)

“THE BIBLE YEAR" (2024 Bible reading challenge!) - Finished up at the end of August! This all church event
had many people reading through the entire Bible and had Pastor David, Deacon Daneen, Dana Becker
leading the weekly study related to the readings. Watch for the next new Bible study offering in January.

G.I.LF.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - Led by David & Susan Warneke, typically on the
first Monday each month, at 6:30pm in the conference room. We are studying The Miracle of the Scarlet
Thread by Dr. Richard Booker & we meet on November 4 to review Chapter 8, The Threshold Covenant. To
join, contact the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN'’S STUDY - For all interested ladies, evening Bible Study offered on the 2nd & 4th
Tuesday each month at 6:30pm, social time & 7pm - 8pm, study time. Friendships, encouragement, prayer,
growing your faith, & fun are always open to interested women! They are studying The Women of the Bible
by Shannon Bream. They will only meet on November 12th at Donna Combes. Meetings typically alternate
monthly, between the home of Donna Combe in San Clemente and Ann St. Martin in Laguna Niguel.

WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am - Gloria Dei women (and friends) meet in
Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or another staff person. All women are invited to join in!

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY - Saturday, November 9, 8:30am. Pastor David and others lead this study,
held on the 2nd Saturday each month, during the academic year. Men volunteer to bring food (Let Pastor
David know if you would like to help out.) All men are welcome.

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The
group meets in Knudson Hall & next meeting is November 18. They are reading America’s First Daughter by
Stephanie Dray & Laura Kamoie. If interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at
949-493-3414.

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the /ast Tuesday of the month, 7pm at members' homes. Their next meeting is on

November 26 at 6pm (location tbd). The book they are reading is Circe by Madeline Miller. For more
information contact the church office.


mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
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DEI-LY SERVICE

(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving, serving “the least of these”, etc.)

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join. They meet the first Saturday of the
month at 9am in Knudson Hall. They meet again on November 2. If you know
of someone in need of a shawl or would like more information, call Peggy
Johnson.

SERRA'S PANTRY - A volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano
provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at
Serra’'s Pantry every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round.
November 16 is the next volunteer opportunity. Please join us to help
with this important outreach.

THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants & [
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe. ;

SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - All-volunteer, nonprofit
organization whose mission is to assist adults in south Orange County to
acquire English language skills. Knudson Hall on Mondays, 10am - 12pm.
Interested in  volunteering, contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or
949-493-3414. For  information, email  Sharon Miller  at

esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY -

With the Holiday season here, especially Christmas, folks at Gloria Dei have been asking about when we will
next be visiting the orphanage. People want to bless the orphan children with Christmas gifts. And people
want to share their abundance while sharing the love of Christ with these kids. Thus, during this season,
these children receive the largest number of individual gifts and the greatest number of visitors than at any
other time of the year. It is wonderful for the kids but also overwhelming - so much all at once.

So instead of another Gloria Dei visit this year, and/or instead of sending
individual gifts, the best way to help get more kids off-the-street and into a
safe home, and to help prevent child-trafficking, and to support Los
Angelitos - is to send a monetary gift that will go to support things that are
most needed.

Please send a check to:

Los Angelitos Orphanage

OR

donate online: http://www.losangelitos.org/donate.html

7085 Foxboro Circle

Huntington Beach, CA 92648

Many Blessings,
David & Susan Warneke


mailto:esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org
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DEI-LY DETAILS

ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream)
10/6: 375 10/13: 277 10/20: 384 10/27: TBD

“SIMPLY GIVING"” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving on our website (mygloriadei.org), which allows you to
make donations on a scheduled, automatic basis. You can also make “one-time” special donations
electronically. Choose to donate from your checking account or by using your credit card, etc. Applications
are available at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or

gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - Download the app on your phone and make your donation to
@GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the altar). Add where you
want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH ZELLE - gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. We have added ZELLE as another
secure giving option at Gloria Dei.

TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you want to give
to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a return text.

SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts of
over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this fund (which goes to
reducing our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More people are requesting information about the Endowment Fund.
Call the office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website: www.myglori

There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you considered putting Gloria Dei in your
will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please consider doing so.

THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 56 niches and 4
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium.
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THANKS

Dear Pastor David and Gloria Dei,

Thank you so much for the beautiful stoles and all of the support through ordination. |
started last week at All Saints and it's new and different, but I'm looking forward to this
next chapter of ministry and am hopeful for the youth in this church. | preached last
weekend and it made this call feel even more real. ...Missing everyone in Dana Point
though!

Peace,
Pastor Dana

Thank you to all the Gloria Dei Members & Gloria Dei Youth who volunteered their time for this fun,
spooktacular family event! Thanks also to Susie Boland for her leadership organizing Trick or Trunk!

Dear Gloria Dei,

My family would like to thank you for Pastor David's visit to Denny Walters on his deathbed and for sending
the Deacon Daneen Pysz to begin his memorial on the cliffs. Thank you so much!

In Peace,
Mary Lou Walters Family

Thank you to all Gloria Dei Members for completing your 2025 pledge
cards, which is helpful to the church financial committee when budgeting
for the next year. Thanks also to all of you who complete the time & talent
volunteer form, ideally online, as it streamlines the data entry process, but
hard copy time & talent forms work too.

~ Carol Weinhardt




DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH

“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs...”

HEALING - Blaine Johnson, Mary Lou Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen Layritz, Gloria Roberts, Christina
Simpson, Jerry and Sharon Grady, John Burns, Sue Swenson, Frances McFarland, Bob Morton, Travis
Combe, Erika Mills, Alex McDonald & Debbie Billingsley.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and
justice in the Middle East and Ukraine.

FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace.
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.

DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (October - December 2024), is available for pick up at the
Welcome Table on Sunday or at the church office. We also have copies in large print. Please call or email the
church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org if you would like to receive it another way.

DEI-LY DUTIES

NOVEMBER 2024 VOLUNTEERS

Time & Talent assignments for (August 2024 - January 2025) were distributed in
July 2024, based on the form you filled out in Fall 2023. They were distributed via
email for most & traditional mail for those without email access. If you have
*| questions, call Carol Weinhardt at the office: 949-493-3414.

For other time & talent opportunities that don’t happen weekly, we will reach out
8l to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table.

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org

Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479; | Minister of Artand Music Michelle Lum
michellelum@mygloriadei.org

m: (949)_493__341 4 x209 Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas preschool@mygloriadei.org
Website: mygloriadei.org; Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org gloriadei@mygloriadei.org

Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint | Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org

Congregational Life Director Susie Boland

fellowship@mygloriadei.org
Deacon Daneen Pysz deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org
Pianist/Organist Micaela Lum pianist@mygloriadej.org
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NOVEMBER 2024

(See Calendar on

Website: http://www.mygloriadei.or.
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